
 

 

Juneau County EAA Chapter 1365 

Monthly Membership meeting 

Virtual via Zoom 

January 20, 2021 

 

MINUTES 
 

Officers present: Cary Winch, Linda Salzwedel, and Bill Dow. 

Members and Guests – Abby, Tom Chudy, Connor Treml, Cindy Seitz, Tim Salzwedel, Dave Seitz 

 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 7:09 by Vice President Cary Winch 

 
Treasurer’s Report 

Bill Dow shared the December treasurer’s report. A motion was made by Linda Salzwedel, 2nd by Dave Seitz to accept the 

treasurer’s report. Motion passed by member vote.  

 

Minutes of the previous meeting 

Linda Salzwedel shared the January minutes. A motion was made by Tim Salzwedel, 2nd by Dave Seitz to accept the minutes as 

read. Motion carried by member vote. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

     Monthly Ray Aviation Scholarship update 

Connor had 3 ride-alongs in the Cirrus. This morning he went up with Vonda and solo’d. Connor did some work on the  

Farm. He went for his written test but did not pass. He is studying with Vonda and Vince so that he can re-take the test. 

 
 Chapter Donation to Booster Club – Report 

 Tom reported that JK at the Bak of Mauston was very happy with it. For every $50 donated, some companies are matching it. 

Scully Oil, Grey Electric and the Bank of Mauston are some of them.  

 

 The December Chapter Video magazine.  

 On the video we learned that AirVenture is ON!!!  

You can sign up for sessions available to view online. This will count toward our chapter earning the Gold, Silver or Bronze flag. 

There are six sessions, but you don’t have to view them all.  

    

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Membership 

Bill Dow wants to know if we will not do the banquet, will we have a separate mailing for dues, since that normally 

went out with the banquet information. It was decided to start with email, and send snail mail to those without an 

email. Membership renewal will stay at $20. A letter will be added to say that hopefully will will have a banquet in 
the spring – possibly outdoors. 

 

Banquet 

We will wait for a while yet and watch the virus and vaccination numbers. Maybe we can have one in late spring. 

 

Fly-In 2021 

Tom is planning on having one this year. He plans to do a generic poster to start with. He is going to start contacting 

sponsors. He says by the end of the 2nd quarter we could put a poster out. We have to figure all this out by the end of 

July. Bill says the sooner we decide, the sooner we can get representation from the Commorative Air Force. 

 
 

 

 
 
 



 

 

ADDITIONAL MATTERS 

 

 

Technical and Safety Report 

Dave Seitz discussed the document he sent out for everyone to read – Accidents. We discussed one item on the list in that 

document - #15: Three aircraft were lost to in-flight icing in 2020. Everyone should be aware of how quick it develops. So don’t 

fly into these conditions. There is an AOPA video as well about an icing death that we could watch. It pointed out all the things 

the pilot did wrong. There were a lot of bad decisions. 

 

Adjourn 

A motion was made by Tom Chudy, seconded by Tim Salzwedel to adjourn at 8:06 p.m. Motion carried by member vote. 

 

        

 

Submitted by Linda Salzwedel, Secretary 


